Buffalo Valley Recreation Authority

Board Meeting Minutes for June 27, 2018, 5:00 pm

Location: BVRA Conference Room   

In Attendance:
Directors: Sandra Cook (Chair), Peter Bergonia (Vice Chair), Matt Hoffman (Secretary), Char Gray, Kelsey Hicks 

Staff:  Stacey Sommerfield (ED), Marah Biddle (AmeriCorps), Sarah Biddle (AmeriCorps), John Rowe, Bob Cravitz (Solicitor), Marilyn Brill (Volunteer)

Guests: Marilyn Murphy (EBT resident), Dan Clark (EBT resident), Jim Buck (EBT resident), Mary Hague (EBT resident), Allison Ubbens, Tina Prowant (EBT resident), Judy Wagner (Lewisburg Mayor), David Heayn (Lewisburg Borough Council), Luis Medina (Lewisburg Borough Council), Eric Scicchitano (Daily Item), Nancy Steckel (EBT Resident)
The minutes herein are a draft copy and have been distributed as a pre-release, and do not become an official document until the board approves the contents. Corrections can be sent to Marilyn Brill at mfb@dejazzd.com. Corrections may or may not be included in the final version sent prior to the next meeting.  

The minutes will generally reflect motions.  However, requests by one or more board members or attendees for statements and or comments to be considered as part of the record may also be included.  Other comments may be entered into the minutes as deemed by the Secretary. 

1. Call to Order: Sandra called the meeting to order at 5:02 pm. 
2. Introductions: no new staff to introduce. Sandra told the public in attendance that the meeting is more informal and they can ask questions during the meeting unless she needs to move the meeting agenda along. 
3. Approval of Minutes:  (attached)
Pete made a motion to approve the May board minutes as presented; the motion was seconded by Char.  The motion carried unanimously.

4. Public Participation: Several members of the public congratulated the staff and board for the budget and financial reports available for review. 
5. Operations Report: (attached)

· Stacey reviewed the Operations Report in the board packet. The staff will advertize July 1st for two AmeriCorps members for the 2018-19 term. 
· Warming House: Summer camp is going well with full enrollment for several programs. There are also art camp, track camp, forensics camp and gym camp programs which have all been well received.  

· Pool and Park: the weather has impacted the pool operation, although swim lessons and life guard certification programs have continued despite the weather. Char commented that the pool repairs were delayed because of the weather which impacted the opening of the pool. There has been some cloudiness in the baby pool which is being dealt with; this issue hasn’t impacted the water quality. The circulator at the baby pool will need to be repaired. 
· Rail Trail: Pete has been working on repairing the Mifflinburg bathroom on the trail. Trees have been removed as needed. The 2018 Tails to Trails will be held in conjunction with the Doggie Dips, for a joint “Dog Days” event on September 2nd.  

· Programming: tennis program for kids has been well received. 
· Gym: there will be a 2nd fundraising event organized by gym parents for the gymnastic program.  

· Upcoming Events: 

August 7th


National Night Out (free pool day)
August 10th & 11th
Lewisburg Triathlon

6. Financial Report: (attached)
· Sandra reviewed May Financial Report.  She commented that the financial reports will now be updated every month rather than every two months, which make the financial reports more accurate. The summer camp figures are impacted in that the registration payments were received in March and the expense incurred during this reporting period. The budget for camp is $60,000 and to-date $73,000 income for the year. The pool income has been impacted by the delay in the opening. Swim lessons are going well as are private lessons. Pete will seek certification as a pool inspector and Sandra will become certified as a life guard trainer which will help with defray Pool costs. Gym revenue is under by $3,000 but the revenue is also down $15,000, mainly because fewer staff are needed. John Rowe discussed the need to fill the pit and how that will impact the future revenue of the program. Administration expenses are less because the Program Director position has not been filled to-date. Sandra pointed out that the Park equipment will need to be repaired and replaced in the future. Our informal agreement with Playworld has changed with the merger with Playpower. Budgeting for the Park will need to take into account the upcoming costs for the equipment. Several residents asked what they can do to help facilitate any decisions by Playpower. Sandra noted that the financial decisions are made at the North Carolina headquarters. 
· Char asked about the PennVest loan which is still on the financial report. Stacey said that Doug Parker, BVRA accountant, hasn’t finished the audit yet and once it is completed the loan will be removed from the financial sheet. Char also asked about the ledger reports on daily sales; Stacey said that such reporting can be available starting in July. Dan Clark asked for clarification about a couple of ledger payments.
7. Old Business:
· Gym Pit: John Rowe reported on the status of the pit and the need to purchase foam for the pit which will cost $25,000. Sandra made a motion to authorize the staff to purchase the foam for the pit at the cost of $25,000. John explained the importance of the pit for the future of the gymnastics program. Kesley seconded the motion; the motion carried. 

· IGA: Sandra reviewed each section the proposed agreement between BVRA and EBT.  The BVRA board is recommending changes to the following sections: 
1. Section III, 5: strike last sentence in section, substitute with the following wording: “The Township may request a discussion with BVRA to reduce its contribution based on any significant changes in the organization, to be discussed publicly, and any changes to take effect the following fiscal year.”

2. Strike Section III, 5.1 since it does not reflect the actual financial situation if Union County takes over the Rail Trail. 

3. Section III, 5.2: proposed new wording: “Funds contributed by the Township as provided herein should be prioritized for the Park, Pool and Rail Trail.” 

4. Section III, 5.3: include an end date and payout amount as in the loan agreement. 

5. Section III, 6.6: add that any questions, concerns or requests for explanations should be submitted to the Board rather than the BVRA staff. 

6. Section III, 8: new sentence: “Dissolution of BVRA will be governed by the Articles of Incorporation and the PA Municipal Code. 

These proposed changes will be presented in writing to the EBT Supervisors for their next meeting which is July 9th. 
· BVRA Lease: Char asked for discussion of the BVRA lease with GreenSpace. She would like the board to go back to GreenSpace management to verify a cap on the rent after 4 years. After much discussion it was decided to table this item for further discussion. 
· Rusty Rail: Bob presented information on a management agreement with Rusty Rail regarding the section of trail property abutting their property. Matt made a motion to approve this agreement, Kelsey seconded the motion. The motion carried. 

· 16th Street Construction: Stacey Kifolo responded to questions regarding the crosswalk on this section of the Rail Trail. The new paving will not impact the trail or the crosswalk so there is no need to repaint the crosswalk at this time.    

8. New Business:
· Union County takeover of RT: Sandra cautioned the board that the board will need to examine the financial impact of Union County taking over the Rail Trail and the possible subsequent reduction of EBT funds for the Rail Trail to BVRA. The board authorized Sandra to bring these fiscal concerns to John Mathias as the County Commissioners look into the possibilities of managing the Rail Trail. 
· Several members of the public commented on the information provided for the meeting and the tasks ahead for BVRA board and staff.  
10. Executive Session:  Kelsey made a motion to move into Executive Session; Pete seconded the motion. The motion carried. The board went into Executive Session at 7:20 pm. 
11. Adjournment:  ________________________ The motion carried. 

Next Meeting – Wednesday, July 25, 8:00 am at the Greenspace Center, 815 Market Street, Suite 183, Lewisburg. Use door #19 to enter the building. 

Submitted by:

Matt Hoffman, Secretary 

Transcribed by Marilyn Brill 

